AB 998 SAMPLE LETTERS OF SUPPORT—ON YOUR LETTERHEAD
[YOUR ASSEMBLY MEMBER]
State Capitol
Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: Support for Assembly Bill 998, to Create an Interagency Council on Homelessness
Dear Assembly Member [YOUR ASSEMBLY MEMBER’S NAME]: 

On behalf of [NAME OF YOUR ORGANIZATION], I am writing to express our support for Assembly Bill 998.  [ONE OR TWO SENTENCES ABOUT YOUR ORGANIZATION.] 

AB 998 would create an interagency council on homelessness. Among other things, a council would allow the state to use existing resources more effectively and efficiently, create stronger public-private and state-local government partnerships, attract more philanthropic and federal resources, and lead to greater transparency. We therefore believe AB 998 represents a vital step in developing integrated, workable, efficient approaches to homelessness. 

Because it relies on existing resources and staff, California could create an interagency council without any general fund expenditures, like other states have done. In fact, the only mandate included in the bill that relies on general funds is for staff of state agencies with programs affecting homelessness attend a quarterly meeting. The bill's other benchmarks would not be triggered unless non-general funds are available. 

Moreover, as almost every other state has already discovered, interagency councils on homelessness yield a significant return on a small investment. Coordination among state agencies and with local government and stakeholders will allow the state to apply for federal grants, including the largest federal homeless assistance grant, which would not only bring more California taxpayer dollars back to California to reduce homelessness, but would also add administrative funds to state agencies now experiencing staffing shortfalls.

We hope that you will support and help to pass AB 998. Thank you for your attention to this important issue. 

Sincerely,

[YOUR TITLE]
[YOUR ORGANIZATION]
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